
ACBL Unit 116 
Minutes July 10, 2019 

 
Attending: Sue Neubecker, Betty Metz, Barb Libby, Carol Bedell, John Bava, Ed Morgan, Jim 
Gullo   Guests: Chris Urbanek and Judie Bailey 
Absent: Terry Fraas 
 
Call to order at 3:05pm 
 
Minutes of May 29, 2019 approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Approved with a balance of $13,986 
 
Correspondence:  Chris Urbanek reported on the District meeting. ACBL showed a loss of over 
$2 million. Loss on hotel space for Hawaii Nationals and loss on internal law suits. She also 
mentioned the death of Ken VanCleve (director for our Regionals) 
 
Director Supplies: All cards replaced in Unit Boards. This was done by Kathy Pollock. Two packs 
of cards left over. After a price is established Betty will buy them for the Regional. 
 
Membership: 5 new members, welcome packets were sent out. 
 
Mentoring: All requests are filled at this time. 
 
Publicity: A request went to Dale at Buffalo News to try to have a weekly statement about 
those interested in bridge to contact John Bava. 
 
Youth Bridge: Classes for Las Vegas preparation are underway with Jim Gullo. 
 
Picnic:  People are selling tickets. We will sell to the last minute with tickets being held at the 
door. Betty will man the door and take ticket money. She will e mail board members for tickets 
sold. 
Dessert will be fresh fruit and cookies (left from NLM) 
 
Directories: Judie Bailey attended the meeting. She will have 200 printed at a cost of $236 plus 
tax. We will sell them for $2.00. Colored cover was discussed and dismissed because of cost.  
 
LBIAD: Kathy will take one spot and Mike Ryan is considering another. We have five spots. 
 
Next meeting August 12 at 2:45pm at BCB 
Meeting adjourned at 4:10pm 
 
Betty Metz, secretary 


